ya, CCO&A From: Jane Rose <sacs@mail.gcsu.edu> Subject: core proposals Cc: jlidstone, bfunke, mmagouli, drevans, cchaklos, smanian 

The Core Curriculum Outcomes and Assessment Committee met on April 10, 2003 to consider two course proposals: a 2-hour course for Area B titled HLTH 2020 Health in Society: Special Topics and a 3-hour course for Area C titled IDST/ENGL 2115 Introduction to Folklore. 

Re. HLTH 2020 Health in Society: Special Topics The committee approves of this course with the following stipulations: This course is well-designed as an interdisciplinary offering in Area B, and it should use the IDST prefix. If the Department of Health, Physical Education, and Recreation would like to cross-list it with a 2000-level HLTH offering, that should be fine, but IDST 2020 would be the Core offering. * I should like to note here that Dr. Jim Lidstone, Chair of HPER, would prefer that the core course have the HLTH prefix. The only other concern that the committee had was that the phrase "Special Topics" be removed from the title. The course profile should be described, however, in a way that makes clear that each offering of the course will focus on one specific health issue. And the profile should also indicate what some of these possible topics might be. In other words, the proposal, catalog entry, and course profile should be written to anticipate more than the specific plan for the course's first offering. The committee understands that Banner is able to indicate what the focus is a particular course section and thinks this would be good practice. Other courses in area B offer precedent for this model. 

Re. IDST/ENGL 2115 Introduction to Folklore The committee approves of this course with the following stipulation: This course is well-designed as an interdisciplinary offering in Area C, and it should use the IDST prefix. If the Department of English, Speech, and Journalism would like to cross-list it with a 2000-level ENGL offering, that should be fine, but IDST 2115 would be the Core offering. 

Unless special need arises, the CCO&A does not plan to meet again this year. Jane Rose, Chair 

